CITY OF PORT LAVACA

MEETING: JANUARY 23, 2025 AGENDA ITEM

DATE: 1.17.2025

TO: PORT COMMISSION BOARD MEMBERS CC: JIM RUDELLAT, HARBOR MASTER

FROM: JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: CONSIDER RECOMMENDATION OF AWARD OF CONSTRUCTION
CONTRACT FOR THE NAUTICAL LANDING BOAT RAMP BREAKWATER
REPAIR

Background:

We received bids for the above referenced project on January 15. 3 bids were received as indicated on the
attached bid tabulation. The Low Bidder is Derrick Construction with a bid of $445,162.00 and 90-day
construction time to substantial completion.

Financial Implication:

There is budgeted a total of $167,000 as match to a 500,000 TPWL grant, for a total of $667,000, so there are
available funds to award the project.

Understand that the TPWL project is a 75/25 reimbursable grant. So if the final contract amount is $445,162,
then the grant dollars would be $333,871.50 and our match will be $111,290.50.

Recommendation:

Staff concurs with Urban Engineering in recommending to the Port Commission to recommend to City Council
an award of a construction contract to Derrick Construction in the amount of $445,162.00.



engineering

January 16, 2025

Ms. Jody Weaver, P.E.

Interim City Manager & City Engineer
City of Port Lavaca

202 N. Virginia Street

Port Lavaca, TX 77979

RE: Recommendation of Award
U.E. Job No. E21872.04
Nautical Landings Marina Boat Ramp Breakwater Repair

Port Lavaca, Texas

Dear Ms. Weaver:

On January 15, 2025 at 2:30 p.m., public bids were opened for the Nautical Landings Marina Boat
Ramp Breakwater Repair. The following bids were received:

Calendar Days to
Substantial
Bidder Total Base Bid Completion
Derrick Construction Company, Inc. $445,162.00 90
Shirley & Sons Construction Co., Inc. $495,320.00 90
J&S Contractors, Inc. $545,099.94 150

| recommend that the contract for the aforementioned project be awarded to Derrick Construction
Company, Inc. for the Total Base Bid. (See attached Bid Tabulation)

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (361) 578-9836 or by email at
mglaze@urbanvictoria.com.

Sincerely,

Matt A. Glaze, P.E.
Vice President

MAG/dmf

Attachment

2004 N. COMMERCE, VICTORIA, TX 77901 - 361.578.9836 - URBANVICTORIA.COM - TREF# F-160
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